DRAFT                    MINUTES OF THE ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL

              MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 9 NOVEMBER 2015

AT 7:00 PM IN THE MOOT HALL

               Present:              Cllr Kiff, Mayor, took the Chair 

                                          Cllr Bond


Cllr Fox






   Cllr Harris


Cllr Jones




 
 
   Cllr Osben


Cllr Palmer






   Cllr Stedman
            Cllr Walker



   Cllr Worster

               There were four members of the public present, as well as Cllr Smith – SCC and Sgt. Mark Beresford 
from the Leiston and Aldeburgh SNT team. 

1.
Apologies: Apologies had been received prior to the meeting from Cllrs Haworth-Culf and Jones – SCDC and Cllrs Digby and Fellowes
 2.
Councillors’ Declaration of Interest


There were no declarations of interest.

 3.         To Approve the Draft Minutes of the Council meeting held on 12 October 2015

Minutes of the Council meeting held on 12 October 2015 were APPROVED.  Subject to one minor agreement, the Minutes were APPROVED and duly signed. 
Prior to the detail of the meeting, Cllr Kiff gave thanks to Cllrs Digby, Fox, Jones and Worster, for all the time and hard work they had given to ensure that both the fireworks and civic service ran smoothly.

4.
SCC report and Correspondence



Cllr Smith delivered his report (see Appendix One).

In response to a question about parking in Church Farm Road, Cllr Smith asked if the Town Clerk had received a recent update (which she confirmed had not been since late summer) and promised to address this matter directly with colleagues from SCC Highways.
Cllr Kiff commented that the government had conceded their sums for police funding were incorrect and wondered what impact this may have on the budgeting process, but Cllr Smith confirmed that the Constabulary did not now form part of County responsibility.

5.
SCDC Report and Correspondence

   
Cllr Haworth-Culf had submitted a report prior to the meeting which had been circulated to all members of ATC (see Appendix Two).


Members at SCDC had agreed to continue to fund the cost of brown bins for another year, when the matter would once again be reviewed. Cllrs were also asked to consider attending the Emergency Planning workshop to be held in Stowupland on 13 November.

6.
Police Report



Sgt Beresford delivered the Police Report. (see Appendix Three). 

Sgt. Beresford reminded Cllrs that the SNT Public meeting was due to take place in the Community Centre at 7.00 pm on 18 November
Cllr Stedman asked that thanks be conveyed to PCSO Barrow for his work to organise the Community Day on 4 November. This was echoed by Cllr Worster.
Cllr Jones asked if all the children at the school been provided with high-visibility tops. She was aware that a ‘Walk to School’ week was being promoted wc 23 November and suggested that the Council covers the cost of providing additional high-visibility tops if necessary.


7.
PUBLIC FORUM


The Mayor suspended Standing Orders to invite questions from the public gallery. 

A resident thanked Cllrs for a fitting and poignant commemoration at the War Memorial for Remembrance Sunday and their hospitality at the Reception.
She enquired about wear and tear on the sea wall as people viewed the Gormley sculpture on the Martello Tower. The Town Clerk explained that the Landmark Trust had been very conscientious to date and she understood that a condition had been attached to the temporary sculpture to ensure that the approach was left in good condition at the end of the twelve months.

COMMITTEES REPORTS:

8a.
PROPERTY & FINANCE COMMITTEE


8ai)
Report from Chairman of Property & Finance Committee

Funding application for Kings Field drainage
The application has been ahead of today’s deadline. The application process was very detailed and it took several hours to gather and submit the necessary information. However, to date there have been no questions from the case manager. Cllr Jones recorded her thanks to Robin Boyd who provided considerable assistance.
Bowls Club

Together with Cllr Jones, Cllr Osben met with representatives from the Bowls Club last Friday to review their accounts and discuss the green and pavilion. There are no issues to report. 

ROSPA
The reports have been received, but not yet reviewed. More detail will be provided at the next committee meeting. 

Kings field car park extension – Quotes have been requested and it is anticipated that a recommendation can be made at November committee. 

Scout Hut

Cllr Jones is working on a paper for December regarding the roof. 

      
8b.      SERVICES COMMITTEE 

     
8bi)
Report from Chairman of Services
Cllr Fox had reported that the portable speed signs in Aldeburgh, together with those in adjoining areas was having a noticeable impact on driver behaviour. She briefed Cllrs on some of the work she had undertaken with the Town Clerk to improve systems and broader communications and the Town Clerk agreed to expand upon this point in her report. There was some discussion about the potential introduction of a pedestrian crossing in the High Street, but the initial costs may be prohibitive at an estimated £40k and it was suggested that the Hamilton Baillie work was revisited to examine the traffic infrastructure.

8c.
PLANNING



8ci)  
Report from Chairman of Planning 
Cllr Worster reported that he and Cllr Jones had attended a site meeting with members of SCDC’s Planning Committee at Brickfield. Members of ATC Planning Committee had also attended a site meeting about the proposals at Dunan on Park Road. Cllrs Bond and Worster had attended a briefing at SCDC about the changes to delegated powers. 


8d.     GRANTS, REQUESTS & EVENTS

     
8di)    Report from Chairman of Grants, Requests and Events Committee

           In the absence of Cllr Digby, the Mayor moved onto the following RESOLUTIONS; 
8dii)
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC donates £300 to Wonderful Beast’s Storm of Stories 2016. PROPOSED by Cllr Jones SECONDED by Cllr Fox.

 

10 In Favour



0 Against



0 Abstentions



CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

8diii)
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC donates £500 to support the work of the Leiston, Saxmundham & District Citizens Advice Bureau PROPOSED by Cllr Worster SECONDED by Cllr Stedman .

 

10 In Favour



 0 Against



 0 Abstentions


     CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

8div)   RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC donates £1000 to support the work relocation and    
                                 
associated set-up costs of Aldeburgh Rifle Club. PROPOSED by Cllr Jones. SECONDED by                Cllr Bond.
            
 10 In Favour



 0 Against



 0 Abstentions


     CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY
8dv)    RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC donates £1000 to continue to support the vital work undertaken by the Parish Nurse in Aldeburgh. PROPOSED by Cllr Harris. SECONDED by Cllr Stedman.

       
10 In Favour


      
 0 Against


      
 0 Abstentions


    CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

8dvi)
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC donates £300 to the Fairfield Centre to enable Age UK to run the Dementia Café, providing subsidised lunches and activities for Carers and those who are Cared For with memory issues. PROPOSED by Cllr Palmer. SECONDED by Cllr Jones.

 

10 In Favour



0 Against


            0 Abstentions



CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY

8dvii) 
RESOLUTION to APPROVE that ATC supports Aldeburgh Primary School’s ‘Walk to School’ week by providing high-visibility tops for all children up to a maximum value of £150.  PROPOSED by Cllr Harris. SECONDED by Cllr Jones. 


10 In Favour



0 Against


            0 Abstentions



CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY


 
9.
Representatives’ Reports.

Cllr Worster had attended a meeting of the Jubilee Hall Trustees, a Crescent Road Residents Association meeting and a meeting of the Church Elders, confirming that the Church had received the donation of a large star for the Church Tower.
Cllr Stedman confirmed she would be attending the SNT meeting on 18 November
Cllr Bond had spoken to parish clerks and Councillors at Sudbourne, Orford & Aldringham concerning current planning applications.
Cllr Palmer – thanked Cllrs for providing him with sufficient detail to proceed with the completion of the emergency plan.
Cllr Walker attend the AGM of the Friends of Aldeburgh Library on 27 October and would be attending forthcoming meetings of the Alde & Ore Estuary Partnership.
Cllr Fox had attended the recent ABA meeting on 4 November
Cllr Osben reported that she had been involved with meetings of both the Bowls and Tennis Club with Cllr Jones (see below).
Cllr Jones attended a pre AGM Tennis Club committee meeting on Tuesday 3 November and will be attending the AGM this Weds 11 Nov at 6.30 in the Community Centre. Cllr Jones, in her capacity as Chair of the Community Centre Trust, attended a meeting of the Arts Partnership group on Friday 30 October. There were short updates from a number of attendees. The main topic included the Events diary which is being compiled with the intention of sitting on the ABA website, the latter of which is progressing slowly. The other topic was research into the possibility of a booking system and central box office which could support a number of venues and events. Finally, there is an Aldeburgh Society on 13 November and the PRAM AGM on 21 November.
Cllr Harris would be chairing a meeting of Aldeburgh United Charities on 18 November.
10. 
Town Clerk’s Report

The Town Clerk began by thanking Cllr Harris, the Serjeant at Mace, Charlie Walker and the Rev. Mark Lowther for all their input into the Remembrance Sunday commemorations and were attended by a significant public presence. She had attended a quarterly Town Clerks’ meeting at SCDC and the Delegated Powers workshop, which although administratively more time-consuming, will have a lesser impact on Aldeburgh than smaller parishes within SCDC.
The Town Clerk reported that she was pleased with a number of the changes that had been made in the office, which was resulting in far fewer IT issues and the Broadband provision was now much more consistent. 



11.       Mayor’s Notes.

The Mayor reported that he had been involved in a variety of events and meetings during the past month including;

· 16 October – Attended ABA meeting to review the triathlon
· 16 October – Bungay Civic Service

· 18 October – Presented the prizes for the Blind Fishing Competition where £1100 was raised for East Suffolk Association for the Blind
· 27 October – AGM of Aldeburgh Library Foundation

· 2 November – Attended a meeting to discuss the development of the Moot Hall
· 3 November – Carnival Committee meeting

· 4 November – ABA Breakfast meeting

· 7 November – Firework display on King’s Field

· 8 November – Remembrance Sunday



12.
Correspondence


There was no correspondence to report upon this month.


13.
Gifts and/or Hospitality Received by Councillors


There was nothing to declare this month.



14.
Items to pay – details had been previously circulated to Cllrs.


All payments were PROPOSED FOR APPROVAL


PROPOSED by Cllr Jones SECONDED by Cllr Kiff.


 10In Favour 


 0 Against


 0 Abstentions


CARRIED UNANIMOUSLY 

   There being nothing further to discuss the meeting ended at 8.05 pm

  The next meeting of Aldeburgh Town Council will take place on Monday 14 December 2015 at 
7.00 pm in The Moot Hall. Please note that there will be no Committees meeting in December.

 
APPENDIX ONE

         
SCC REPORT TO ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL



FROM COUNTY CLLR RICHARD SMITH MVO

        
9 NOVEMBER 2015

May I start with a couple of up-dates? I visited Alde Lane again last week to bring myself up-to-date with building progress and again spoke to the site foreman. Many of you will know that building work is progressing slowly and that the road needs to remain closed. I am told that work may be at a stage in a couple of weeks’ time to pull back the barriers sufficiently to allow one-lane traffic-light controlled access. Saxmundham Highways office staff are visiting the site each week so they are up-to-date with developments and do understand the need to have the road opened, at least on a restricted basis, as soon as it is safe to do so. 
Signs and barriers are being moved by people unknown and may I please ask that this be stopped. On my visit, ROAD CLOSED signs were in place when I came into the town, but had been moved when I visited Alde Lane half an hour later. The builder tells me this is happening frequently. I understand the huge amount of frustration there is in the town over this road closure, but must ask that people do not take the law into their own hands.

Second, I have also visited the proposed Brick Dock development area. Planning matters are for my District Council colleagues and I will not comment directly on the pending application except for the highways access, which is a County Council concern. I am content that County Officers are working correctly and are sensitive to the local issues. The access road off Saxmundham Road is unadopted and maintaining a decent surface will prove difficult with the larger volume of traffic that is likely to use the access. I am not aware that the developers are proposing to bring the condition of the road up to a standard which will lead to adoption by the County Council; if not this is a concern, as is the access onto the main A1094 road.

Elsewhere in the town, I am glad to see the speed indicator which I paid for from my Highways budget is up and running. I passed it in Leiston Road at 33mph, and immediately reduced my speed to below the limit. These portable signs work best at different venues, for perhaps a week or fortnight at a time, and I hope will help to reduce vehicle speed in Aldeburgh.  Also, I have asked Highways for an update to understand where we are with the proposal to reduce the speed limit along the B1122 between Aldringham and Aldeburgh and also the associated reduction from 40 to 30mph in the ‘buffer zone’ as traffic enters the town. I hope a public consultation can take place early in 2016, when people will have the opportunity to express their views about this proposed change.

I write this report a few days before the County Council’s budget proposals for the next two years, 2015-16 and 2016-17 will be published, so am unable to comment on the decisions that have had to be made in detail at the moment. Also at the end of this month, we will know what the Chancellor of the Exchequer has announced in his five-year Comprehensive Spending Review. We fear his announcements to move towards a national balanced budget will not be kind to local government, and it may be that our own budget proposals have to re-examined and re-drawn. Whatever happens, the pledge my Party gave not to increase the County’s level of Council Tax before 2017 will be honoured. We have not increased the amount we ask you to pay since 2010 and are proud of that fact. A two per cent increase in our share of Council tax would raise £6 million, and this is very clearly not the answer when we are being required to save £75 million over the next two years. I will report about budget decisions in more detail next month. 

Richard Smith richard.smith@suffolk.gov.uk 01728 602714

APPENDIX TWO



SCDC REPORT TO ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL



FROM CLLRS T J HAWORTH-CULF & M JONES 

        
9 NOVEMBER 2015

First of all, please accept my apologies for not being to attend this evening due to a simultaneous joint Cabinet Meeting with Waveney in Lowestoft, where I’m presenting a paper.  We are increasing conducting our business in partnership with Waveney. As in previous years, we are holding a meeting of both Cabinets, where we can discuss issues of common interest. The papers, presentations and discussions are done jointly, as one meeting. However, once we get to the decision making and voting, this is obviously done separately to maintain each Council’s sovereignty.  East Suffolk Business Plan: This will be our first joint Business Plan, which lays out our plans for the next eight years (2015 – 2023). We are now at the stage where we have a draft document for us to consider.

Congratulations, well done and thank you for a wonderful community ATC Fireworks evening.  It was well attended and enjoyed by all.  I will be chasing up Norse on behalf of Cllr Digby to understand why the toilet lights were not on during the event.
Also thank you for a very poignant Remembrance service yesterday. 
Cllr Jones also sends her apologies for this evening.  We are holding a guided tour around the new offices for SCDC members at Waveney before the Cabinet meeting which she will be attending.   Cllr Jones has attended planning meetings, attended Alde & Ore meeting with Cllr Haworth-Culf and Cllr Herring and an ANOB meeting.
We both attended the site visit  re the Brickworks application this morning and will also be attending the planning meeting when it comes before the committee.
Draft Medium Term Financial Strategy 2016/17 – 2019/20: 
We have managed our limited resources in recent years. Despite dwindling financial support from central Government, we have managed to keep council tax at the same level as 2010.

However, if we are to achieve our aims and continue to provide high quality services, we need to have a sound financial strategy in place. This document, which links to the draft Business Plan, sets out how we will manage our finances - becoming more efficient and business-like, while building on our successful partnerships.

A12 Four Villages By Pass Contribution: 

On Tuesday, 13 October, the County Council’s Cabinet set aside up to £450,000 towards building a business case for a new bypass on the A12 of the villages of Marlesford, Little Glemham, Stratford St Andrew and Farnham.

This is a partnership project and we have offered a contribution £50,000 towards developing this business case for the ‘A12 Four Village Bypass’. The business case will be used to attract the estimated £45m to £105m (depending on the carriageway provision) of Government funding needed for this project.

Our belief is that this is an investment in the future prosperity of this area. A strong business case could lead to the improvements being made to the A12, which are essential to open up east Suffolk for growth and development.

Suffolk Coastal already has the strongest economy in the county with low unemployment but, if we are to ensure a resilient economy in the future, we need to improve the infrastructure to attract in new businesses and employment opportunities, creating jobs for a skilled workforce and keeping young people in the area.

Brown Bins: 

Cabinet discussed Brown Bins last week.  We looked at our Future Arrangements for Organic Waste Recycling, basically looking at the debate on whether to begin charging local people extra money for collecting organic waste (brown bins), after the County Council was forced to cut its financial support (recycling credits) for this service.

It is an important issue for Suffolk Coastal. We have an excellent track record on recycling. In 2013/14, we were in the top 10% of local authorities in the country (coming 19th out of 352 authorities) with a recycling rate of 57.44.

The report came with a strong recommendation for not charging for collecting green waste, so we can build on that good performance. However, it recognises that there will be financial implications for SCDC. This service will be reviewed annually.  Thank you to all that forwarded your comments to Cllr Jones and myself. 

Enabling Communities

Since its launch two years ago, Enabling Communities has allowed us to help dozens of local projects.

The strategy also captured the fact that the ‘enabling’ ethos is central to the way we want to provide ours services to local people. We need to continue to build on the initial success of this strategy and extend it across all areas of our work.

Funding available: We need to hear from local people who need help funding new community projects. We recently launched Round Two of the Capital and Revenue Grants programme for 2015/16 and we want to hear from organisations which need funding. The Council supported 16 projects in Round One of the grant programme with a combined grant award of just under £70,000. In Round Two there is over £44,000 remaining to invest in capital type projects and just under £40,000 available to support revenue based projects. Groups will be notified of the grant decisions in early February 2016.

The Capital and Revenue Grant Programmes can be used to fund new community projects or progress community activity or that help fund new community capital projects that provide additional and improved facilities which contribute towards Suffolk Coastal District Councils key priorities, please check the grant criteria before applying. Round Two will close for application on Friday 4 December.

In partnership with Community Action Suffolk, we are also holding a grant application workshop at Melton Hill on Tuesday 17 November from 2pm until 4pm.

Our Funding Officer will go through any application questions, explain the application process and provide guidance about what decision makers are looking for in a successful project If you would like to attend please book a place by Thursday 12 November, by emailing: grants@eastsuffolk.gov.uk or call 01394 444722. For more information, please contact Helen Johnson, Funding Officer on: Helen.johnson@eastsuffolk.gov.uk Further information and application forms are available online at: www.suffolkcoastal.gov.uk/yourcouncil/communitygrants/councilgrants

Devolution: 

The Challenge Session Team is due to present our proposals to Government in London on 4 November, at a meeting with senior national politicians and civil servants.

If the Team is successful in persuading the Government of the ambition and robustness of the proposals, we will develop the offering with all of the councils’ leaders and the New Anglia LEP before our proposals will be submitted to Government in the period leading up to the Comprehensive Spending Review on 25 November.

This will be a long process, which is likely to involve formal consultation, to develop the finalised proposals. This is a long-term change to public service delivery for the benefit of people in Norfolk and Suffolk. It is likely to take months, if not years, to be finally worked through.

Travellers
The ‘Call for Sites’ consultation, which was launched in September, closes on 15 November. It aims to identify land on which to locate three Short Stay Stopping Sites for the Gypsy and Traveller community. Suffolk does not currently have any sites of this type.

All sites submitted will be carefully assessed against the criteria, so the Public Sector Leaders’ Group can decide which sites to put out for consultation in December 2015. In February 2016, the Public Sector Leaders’ Group will decide which sites to put forward to the planning process, with the aim of having the sites up and running by the end of 2016. The Call for Sites booklet, a series of FAQs and details of how to respond are all available at www.suffolk.gov.uk/shortstay
Annual Budget Review Meeting: Just a reminder that the annual Town & Parish Liaison meeting is being held in the Council Chamber on Monday, 16 November, 2015, starting at 6.30pm.

We encourage representatives from this town council to attend, as it allows us to inform and consult with you about Suffolk Coastal's budget and medium term financial plan, as well as highlighting and discussing the key issues and the continued financial pressures we are under.

Representatives from Suffolk County Council and the Police will also be there to discuss the challenges they are facing and to answer any questions. Each Town and Parish Council can send one or two representatives. karen.cook@eastsuffolk.gov.uk

Syrian Refugees
Suffolk Public Sector Leaders have unanimously agreed to support the Syrian Vulnerable Person Scheme and believe Suffolk should offer to take up to 200 Syrian refugees via the current resettlement scheme. Due to the location of suitable housing, health, education and support services, the refugees will be settled predominantly in the greater Ipswich area.

While not all local authorities will have refugees living in their areas, all local authorities are supporting this initiative alongside health, police and voluntary sector partners. All partners are represented on a countywide task group which is responsible for developing plans to make sure that Suffolk is ready to accept refugees.

Opportunities about how the public may be able to help will be released in due course. If you are approached by anyone wanting to know how they can help, suggest they call the Red Cross helpline on 0800 107 8727. More detailed information is available from the LGA at www.local.gov.uk/refugees

Emergency Planning: 

 An information leaflet about the nuclear emergency arrangements has been developed following public consultation and has now been sent out to the community on the Sizewell off-site emergency arrangements. Historically only properties within the Sizewell Detailed Emergency Planning Zone received detailed information and advice from the Sizewell site operators EDF Energy and Magnox.

This new information is being posted to every property and business beyond the Detailed Emergency Planning Zone up to 15km radius to improve awareness of Sizewell nuclear emergency arrangements. The Suffolk Resilience Forum has produced this leaflet in consultation with the Sizewell Site Stakeholder Group and Town and Parish Councils and will be used to inform approximately 15,000 households and businesses.

Full details of Sizewell’s Off Site Emergency Plan are posted on the Suffolk Resilience Forum website, including a copy of the new leaflet, at: www.suffolkresilience.com

A special event is being held to acknowledge the achievements of communities who have devised localised emergency plans. The event, which is taking place in Stowupland on 13 November, it is open to any of the volunteers already involved in Community Emergency Planning in Suffolk, as well as anyone who would like to know more about the scheme, get involved with an existing group, or start a new group in their locality.

Attendees will be able to hear from some top speakers who will talk about the importance of being prepared for an emergency. There will then be an opportunity for delegates to network with other voluntary organisations and some of the agencies who are involved in forming a response to emergency situations that arise in Suffolk, such as St Jude’s Storm Oct 2013, the Tidal Surge Dec 2013, Flooding in Feb 2014 and the Sudbury Fire Sept 2015.

Anyone interested in putting together or updating their  local emergency plan or wanting to attend on the day, should contact emergency.planning@suffolk.gov.uk or call Sue Herne on 01449 724851/07776 481787 to request a place/ make arrangements.

Improvements to public access on the coast: Hopton-on-Sea to Aldeburgh

Natural England is consulting local people on its plans to improve public access on foot along the coast from Beach Road in Hopton-on-Sea, Norfolk to Fort Green car park in Aldeburgh, Suffolk.

The plans to improve coastal access arise from Part 9 of the Marine and Coastal Access Act 2009, which places a duty on Natural England to make proposals to the Secretary of State for a long-distance walking route around the English coast and a ‘margin’ of land adjoining the route where people will also have a right of access on foot. This might include foreshore, grazing land or cliffs but will not affect buildings, their curtilage or gardens.

Natural England has been working to implement the England Coast Path in Norfolk since 2012. The first section of the England Coast Path opened last year and the Secretary of State has approved our proposals for the next stretch between Hopton-on-Sea and Sea Palling. This year, we will publish our report setting out our proposals for coastal access between Weybourne to Hunstanton.

We are now turning our attention to the stretch of coast between Hopton-on-Sea and Aldeburgh. We will work in close association with officers from Suffolk County Council and other local organisations who will provide expert local advice. It’s important to note however that there will be no new right of access to the coast until proposals have been approved by the Secretary of State and work to establish the route has been carried out. We expect that the whole process will be completed by late 2018 on this part of the coast. 

Before preparing our proposals, Natural England aims to visit the majority of land that is likely to be affected. During these visits we will, where appropriate, aim to hold individual discussions with the owner and/or occupier of the affected land, in order to understand any specific factors which we will need to take into account in our proposals.

We have also arranged three public ‘drop-in sessions’ to allow anyone whose land might be affected an opportunity to find out more information about this project. Representatives from Natural England will be present to answer any initial queries that you may have prior to detailed planning of the route:

Session One:
· Date: Saturday 14th November 2015

· Time: 09:30 hrs to 12:30hrs

· Venue: Southwold Public Library

Session Two:
· Date: Tuesday 17th November 2015

· Time: 14:00 hrs to 18:00 hrs

· Venue: Lowestoft Public Library

Session Three:
· Date: Friday 20th November 2015

· Time: 09:30 hrs to 12:30 hrs

· Venue: Aldeburgh Public Library

Further information
If you would like to read more about the approach we will take, we would encourage you to look at our Coastal Access Scheme, which can be found on the internet at:https://www.gov.uk/government/collections/england-coast-path-improving-public-access-to-the-coast
If you have any further questions about coastal access at any stage, please contact Natural England’s Coastal Access Delivery Team at:
Natural England
Coastal Access Delivery Team (North East)
Mail Hub Block B Whittington Road
Worcester WR5 2LQ 
northsea.coastalaccess@naturalengland.org.uk 
Enquiry Line – 0300 060 3900

Environment Agency launches its Flood Action Campaign

The Environment Agency launched its annual Flood Action.

The main aims of the campaign are to encourage people, businesses and communities to find out if they are at risk from flooding, sign up to our flood warning service and know what to do when a flood happens.
For those at risk of flooding, our flood warnings provide vital time to prepare their properties, protect possessions and get themselves and their families out of harm’s way.

https://www.gov.uk/floodsdestroy
Almost 5 million people in England are at risk of flooding
Many people think that flooding will never happen to them - but it could. The winter of 2013 to 2014 was the wettest in England for nearly 250 years and around 11,000 residential and commercial properties flooded.

There are 3 simple steps you can take to be better prepared for flooding.

1. Use the Environment Agency’s maps to find out if you’re at risk from flooding.

2. Sign up for free flood warnings for your area.

3. Create a flood plan - read the personal or business flood plan guidance.

Help and advice

Floodline 
Telephone: 0345 988 1188 
Type talk: 0345 602 6340 
24-hour service  -  call charges will/may apply
Get prepared now - Winter Gritting Workshops

If your community has struggled with snow in the past and wants to know the score this year and what sensible self-help your community can take - book a place.

Monday 23 Nov, 2.30 – 5:00pm 
Riverside Centre, Stratford St Andrew, IP17 1LL

· Suffolk County Council Highways: 2:30 – 3:30

· Break

· John Hammond, Met Office: 3:45 – 4:15
· Carol Mayston, Environment Agency: 4:15 – 4:45

· Networking and close: 4:45 - 5:00 

To Book:
Email: keith.fawkner-simpson@suffolk.gov.uk or please call: 01394 444453.

The Alde & Ore Estuary Partnership

Public Consultation on How We Protect our Estuary Community

The public is being consulted on the Alde and Ore Estuary Plan. The Alde and Ore Estuary Partnership would like to hear from anyone who visits, lives or works in the Alde and Ore Estuary area, from Snape to Aldeburgh, Orford, Shingle Street and the surrounding areas.

The partnership is working to develop a programme for the future management of this area and how best to preserve the businesses, homes, land and wildlife, tourism and economy of the estuary. An eight-week public consultation is being launched on 5 November.

The draft plan can be viewed online at www.aoep.co.uk or at public libraries in Aldeburgh and Woodbridge, at the Suffolk Coastal District Council offices in at Melton Hill and through local parish councils. Comments should be sent via the website above or to aoepconsultation@gmail.com

Drop in events

The drop in events are Saturday 21st November – Aldeburgh Church Hall 9.30-1pm,

Thursday 26th November – Snape Maltings, Oyster Bar 2-7pm

Thursday 3rd December – Orford Town Hall  2-7pm

A representative from the Partnership would like to come and talk to you, (the Mayor is aware) and will be in touch soon to arrange a date.
APPENDIX THREE

ALDEBURGH TOWN COUNCIL POLICE REPORT

NOVEMBER 2015

	· All together there were 3 crimes for Aldeburgh during October 2015. For the same period in 2014, there were eight recorded crimes.
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Of interest to the Council in October 2015
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	No of offences
	Offence
	Type of offence

	1
	Theft
	1 x theft of wheelie bin from The Terrace

	2
	Other
	1 x make off without payment (Prezzo) 1 x Section 5 Public Order Offence


Last month there were 13 offences of which 0 were detected. Ten have been finalised as undetected and three are still ongoing investigations.

	No of offences
	Offence
	Location of offence

	       25             
	Parking
	Aldeburgh streets.


Leiston and Aldeburgh Priorities 

Aldeburgh – Road Safety. To improve awareness of road safety amongst young children and the elderly by liaising with junior road safety officer in the schools and promote road safety and the highway code to pedestrians and cyclists.
Leiston- Road Safety. To improve awareness of road safety amongst young children and the elderly by liaising with junior road safety officer in the schools and promote road safety and the highway code to pedestrians and cyclists.
National Road Safety Week. We have been awarded funding from Councillor Mr Richard Smith, for Hi Visibility clothing and Hi Visibility items to place on clothing for our Junior Road Safety Officers at the Primary Schools. Speed camera checks and safety talks are also in place with the pupils.

Your Safer Neighbourhood Team
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